
On September 28, 2011, the Halifax Regional School Board approved a motion 
directing staff to complete a boundary review for Bedford South, Basinview 
Drive Community, Sunnyside Elementary, Kingswood Elementary, Madeline 
Symonds Middle, and Bedford Junior High schools. As part of this process, the 
Halifax Regional School Board has formed a Boundary Review Committee to 
establish the enrolment boundaries for these schools.

In accordance with Policy B.003, the Boundary Review Committee has 
expanded the scope of its review to include Hammonds Plains Consolidated 
Elementary School.  The Superintendent has requested the principal or 
designate and one member from The Hammonds Plains School Advisory 
Council to join the Boundary Review Committee.

The Boundary Review Committee will announce a public meeting at a future 
time and place to present an interim report and to receive input on the 
boundary proposal.  The boundary review process will be completed prior to 
February 2012.

Questions regarding the boundary review should be directed to the Halifax 
Regional School Board at 464-2000 ext. 2277.
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